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                        Pastor's May Ponderings 
                                          “Breath Prayers”

I was reading in Psalm 51 some time ago and when I read verse 10, I thought, “That makes a wonderful prayer.”  The verse reads like this:  “Create in me a clean heart, O God, and renew a right spirit within me.”  The Psalm writer wrote these words during a low point in his life when he came face to face with his wrong-doing.  Woven into this prayer of confession and grief over his sin, the psalm-writer asked that God would show him how to live properly.  His prayer was that God would help him to live his life in a way that is righteous and free from the shackles that sin puts in our lives.


What struck me when I read this verse was that it can be used as a breath prayer.  What is a breath prayer?  A breath prayer is a prayer that is short enough to say in the time it takes to breathe in and breathe out.  It can go like this:” [breathe in] Create in me a clean heart, O God, [breathe out] and renew a right spirit within me.”  

Another breath prayer that I like is a bit longer but is still short enough to pray within the time it takes to inhale and exhale.  It comes from Psalm 139, verses 23 & 24.  It goes like this: “[breathe in] Search me, O God, and know my heart, try me and know my anxious thoughts.  [Breathe out] See if there is any hurtful way in me and lead me in the everlasting way.”  These two verses could also be prayed with two cycles of breathing in and out.  From the Catholic tradition, we are given the breath prayer: “Jesus, be merciful to me, a sinner.”


Breath prayers are helpful to use when we are distressed or are in a situation that prevents us from praying for an extended period of time.  Breath prayers are helpful when we are at a loss of words and don’t know what to pray.  A quick breath prayer is helpful when we are suddenly faced with dangers, plagued with doubts, tested by temptations, harassed by trials, and overcome with sadness.  It is helpful as a response to an unexpected situation, or when we are overwhelmed with the situation and we don’t know what else to pray.  Many people have created their own breath prayer and use it frequently throughout the many experiences of the day.  

People have used breath prayers to be in continual prayer over a situation of concern and continue praying for that situation all day with their special breath prayer that addresses the concern.  Sometimes a quick prayer can come to us based on the current situation we find ourselves in; whether we are experiencing joy or experiencing sorrow, we can offer a quick prayer that fits that situation.  If you haven’t before, perhaps you might try creating a breath prayer (or two) of your own.  It’s as easy as breathing in, and breathing out!

Prayer: [breathe in] Lord, in your mercy, [breathe out] hear our prayer.
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Celebrate the resurrection!

Pastor David

*Read: Psalms 51 & 139
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                        Moderator’s May Message
Greetings!  Thank you to all who participated in the spring clean-up along with those who provided supplies to beautify our church yard.  Unfortunately, Lucas and I were on vacation and were not able to attend, but it looks great!

Some very exciting things are happening in the church.  Many ideas have been shared and some are in process to become reality.  Our Marketing Workgroup has been working together to improve many aspects of how our church is viewed through the internet.  Our Christian Education Committee will be working on our children’s programming as Amanda Schaeffer will be leaving her role this summer.  Thank you to Amanda and all of the work she has put into Christian Education for our children.  Cyndi Spieker has agreed to take on the new idea of Christian Education for adults.  Very exciting!

Our church council meeting in April was very productive, as you can see by the previous paragraph.  We discussed church finances and investing financially into our church building, starting with getting quotes for small projects to start.  The Parish House roof project will start in May- although we have applied for a grant and have set aside money to pay for the costs, more costs may be uncovered during the construction.  A big thank you to those who have donated money to the project, it is obvious that our building is important to many.

With all of the ideas and transitions we have had for several years, we’ve now begun to make plans to move forward. Our church council agrees that we need to continue to redefine our mission, as this was ultimately the outcome of our retreats at Joy Ranch several years ago.  This is also a long process, but will help us reestablish ourselves as a growing church.  

Another big thanks to Pastor David and all who participated in the special meeting on April 14th.  It is clear that this church and its people are committed and ready to help others understand who we are, what we’re doing and what we believe.  Inclusion is what sets us apart from others, let’s help people understand this!

May 9th is a very important day for all of us.  This is the day we call our Search Committee candidate, Dustin Bartlett.  Your attendance and participation in the vote is needed for this day!

Amber Nogelmeier ~ Moderator
                                                                       Children’s Report 

Hello everyone! 
He has risen! He has risen indeed! We are rejoicing for His resurrection every day. This important event was the focus of church school for the month of March on Wednesday nights. March was a short month regarding time in the classroom. The two cancelations were attributed to a snow storm and spring break.  Attendance is study and we continue to have the same 6 kids each week. 

When we did meet, we spent time discussing the season of Lent. We watched a video on the large television in the church library. It was a video about Easter. It told the Easter story with resurrection eggs.  The kids were able to use the knowledge they acquired from this and reenact this performance by using resurrection eggs to tell the Easter story in church.  It was fun for the kids, and I received positive comments from members of the congregation. It appears we have some budding talent regarding performance. I was impressed to see how much louder and clearer their speaking voices are becoming since last time we performed.  I love their energy and enthusiasm to share the good news in church   It is no wonder Jesus loves the little children so much, right? Mark 10:13-16.

In Our Father’s Love,    ~~ Amanda 
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                  Church Council Minutes
                             April 11, 2021
Attendance:  Amber Nogelmeier; Brenda Foster; Rod Zemlicka; Alan Pearson; Jim Clendenin; Dawn Engel, Pastor David Jennys, Linda Boyken; Brenda Zemlicka

Attending via Zoom: Cyndi Spieker, Kim Bellum

Unable to attend: Theresa Igo, Robyn Trupe

Call to order:  Amber Nogelmeier, called the meeting to order shortly after 11 am.  Pastor David provided an opening prayer.

Approval of the March 14, 2021 council minutes: Motion made by Jim Clendenin to approve the minutes, seconded by Rod; motion passed.

Treasurer’s report:  Presented by Brenda Zemlicka. Copier lease payments straightened out. Roof Fund growing.  Motion made by Dawn to approve the minutes, seconded by Brenda Foster; motion passed.

Pastor’s report:  Confirmation Sunday went good. Looking forward to the meetings of fellowship. Hope we can do a series of these fellowship meetings. Remembered previous talks about a film viewing about missing women/human trafficking that could also be in one meeting.  Possibly plan sometime in May/June.  Motion made to approve the minutes by Jim, seconded by Linda; motion passed.

Christian Education Report:  Having a Christmas pageant May 16, that did not happen in December due to Covid, and Christian Ed will end possibly Wednesday before. Need to look into how to proceed after Amanda is done.  Have the Christian Ed Committee meet to discuss (Kim, Brenda and Theresa). Cyndi will work on Adult Education. Minutes approved by general consensus.

Old Business:  Still need a Moderator-Elect. It would be ideal to find a Council Secretary that is not a member of the council. Brave Space this coming Wednesday night at 6:00pm. We did sign up for one more year of unlimited Zoom. 

New Business:  Spring Cleanup for April 24 and 25th if there is more to do.  High School Graduation in May.  Usually a PowerPoint presentation to recognize them. Amber will confirm graduates with Shari Wirkus.  Deadwood grant: This is still in process and pictures of new shingles are still needed, while Amber will obtain.  Jim will also assist with the roofers.  Discussion ensued regarding advertising and moving forward. Council members agree that our church building is where we want to be.  Progressive Christianity would set us apart. Money will need to be put into the Church to maintain building.  It was also agreed that someone will need to help us redefine our mission, and tie our mission into our decisions we’ll make pertaining to the building.  
Next council meeting will be May 16th.

Dawn made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Jim; motion passed.

Notes respectfully submitted from taped zoom meeting.

Theresa Igo
********************************************************************************************
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The church group previously known as “Women’s Fellowship” will be slowly moving back to normal

or pre-Covid days!  We want to begin with a name change that would be more inclusive: all ages, church members and non-members, men!  Suggestions for the name change are welcome. 

The above afternoon group will be meeting on Wednesday, May 5 at 1:30 pm for coffee and conversation. All are welcome.  On Wednesday, May 19th at 1:30pm there will be Bible study with Pastor David. Everyone is welcome. Try us!
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The Search Committee is pleased to announce that we are recommending a ministerial candidate to the congregation as our new full-time called minister.  We have scheduled Dustin Bartlett to preach for the congregation on Sunday, May 9th.  After the service, a special meeting of the congregational membership will be called for the purpose of voting to call the Rev. Bartlett to our church.  
Due to the impacts of Covid on face-to-face church attendance, members who are unable to attend in person, may participate in the service and special meeting via Zoom, using this information:

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89843368029?pwd=a0tJV2psVU54YWZ1NTlVSFVQUmJjUT09 

Meeting ID: 898 4336 8029 
Passcode: 738982 

Dial by your location 
        +1 346 248 7799 US (Houston) 
        +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago) 
*Two ways for church members to vote:

1. Physically attend the service at church on May 9th and vote at the special meeting.

2. Log in to the Zoom meeting and participate in the service and special meeting.  Members can cast their vote curbside by delivering their assent or dissent on the vote within 1 hour following the service on May 9th. 

Those members who do not intend to stop in to vote on May 9th are urged to use the regular YouTube link to view the service so that we don’t overestimate the number of votes needed to achieve a 2/3 majority.
*Our Constitution requires a 2/3 majority vote of the members present to call a minister, and it prohibits proxy voting.  However, leadership has determined that participating via Zoom counts as being present.  Because we want to include those who would, were it not for Covid,  be in attendance in person, we will use Zoom to take attendance and add it to the number of those present in person to determine what number is needed to reach a 2/3 majority.  Those physically on the church site will be allowed to vote during the special meeting.  Those members participating on Zoom whose names have been recorded as present for the service and special meeting, will be allowed to stop by the church Sunday, May 9th within 1 hour following the service’s conclusion to vote in person.  Council and/or search committee members will then count the vote and announce the decision via email and/or social media.  
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